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Principal's
Report
We have made it to the end of a full term of schooling! Thank you to the PCSSC community for your work in
ensuring our school remained safe during Term 1.

The Victorian Government has announced it is extending the RAT screening program for the first 4 weeks of
Term 2. Thank you to all students and families who have played their role in regularly testing – we know that
hasn’t been easy. Your work has seen COVID-19 cases being picked up at the earliest opportunity,
meaningless cases in our school, and more time in the classroom for our students. The testing
recommendations will remain the same next Term for students and staff with mainstream schools are
recommended testing at home twice a week. We will distribute the next round of RAT tests in Week 1 next
term in the Advisory class. As we approach winter and flu season, the vaccination of children aged 5 to 11 and
booster shots for students 16+ remains the best way to ensure protection for students and staff. The Easter
break is a good opportunity to get your child vaccinated ahead of this, with many options across GPs,
pharmacies, and the state-run vaccination clinics. If you have any concerns or worries about getting your child
vaccinated, please get in contact with your GP or another health professional who can answer your concerns.
Thank you again for all your support over Term 1, we couldn’t have done it without you.

Term 2 is a significant term for PCSSC, we will be going through the four-year review process to see how we
performed against our Strategic Plan 2018 – 2022. From this process, we will be able to set the direction of
the school over the next four years in our new Strategic Plan. I would like to thank all the members of the
school community who took the time to respond to the surveys we sent out. It is essential to the review that
we have the perspective of parents/carers, alumni, and current students. The formal review will occur over a
four-day period in May. 

This term we have seen a return to students participating in extra-curricular activities, inter-school sports,
excursions, socials, special events, and camps. You will be able to read more about each of these in this
newsletter. I was particularly impressed by the Harmony Day event organized by our student leaders and I
would like to congratulate all those students who made the effort to showcase the rich and varied cultural
backgrounds we have here at PCSSC in dance at Friday lunchtime. It highlighted how the student community
at PCSSC lives in harmony with each other. It was great to see the Year 12 students enjoy their Social night
after being unable to enjoy any events over the last two years. I was also pleased to see the Rubicon camp
getaway to Eildon and participate in the adventure activities that are an essential part of this camp.

I would like to wish you all a happy time over this break, I know that many of you will be celebrating different
events that occur at this time of the year in your cultural and religious calendars. Enjoy time with your family
and friends, enjoy your celebrations, stay safe and I look forward to seeing all of you next term.

Respect Effort Responsibility
School Vision: Every student will be supported through high quality teaching and
learning practices in achieving successful outcomes and a pathway of their choice.
Strive for Success – Attend Today Achieve Tomorrow

- Regards, Mr Chris Mooney
Principal



Future of Work

Excursion


On March 30 a group of 20 students from 10A, 11A,

and Careers teacher Mary Dimech-Hill attended the

Wyndham Tech School Future of Work Engagement


Program. It was a great day to explore the use of

drones, games design, and games development and


learn how to use virtual reality in work situations.



Neda Saeidzadeh: I'm a student in Year 10 and at the

Wyndham Tech excursion, I was welcomed with

friendliness as the staff spoke about their STEM


program. 

their gaming stations and how we can perfect it,

and possibly make a living from it
how to use coding to fly drones
a VR experience to detonate a bomb whilst

working in groups
robots controlled by the staff

I'm a student in Year 10 and at the Wyndham Tech

excursion, I was welcomed with friendliness as the

staff spoke about their STEM program. 

The staff showed us a few things such as:

Overall, I enjoyed the tasks and think it helped me

learn new skills that I'd definitely carry on with me in

the future.  - Neda Saeidzadeh

On Wednesday of Week 10 I went to Wyndham Tech with my Advisory. It was an extremely fun experience.

Throughout the day we moved around the facility and learned about working in the Gaming and Tech

industry, it was an extremely impressive place with lots of extremely expensive computers and items. (An

Esports room included). We played games and got a view on the experiences of people in the Tech

Industry. It was a great experience and was highly enjoyable, so I'm excited to return there in the future! -

Charlie 10A

Future of Work Excursion (cont)



Future of Work

Excursion (cont)

-Ms Mary Dimech-Hill

I was given the opportunity to attend the Wyndham

Tech excursion. This was a new experience and I was


able to participate in various activities related to

gaming. We made our own games, programmed

drones, did storytelling using Minecraft, and did


Virtual Reality. My favorite part of the excursion has to

be VR. This was the first time I did VR and I have been


wanting to try it out for some time. I personally wasn't

too interested in making our own games but taking

part in these types of activities with my friends was


interesting. Once again, I am grateful to participate in

this excursion. - Hiruki 10A




I was also one of the students who was given this wonderful opportunity to attend Wyndham Tech

School on Wednesday 30th March 2022. Even though it may not have been exactly in my area of

interest, it was an amazing experience to just explore and discover innovative technologies. We

programmed drones and flew them, we added obstacles to a Mario-kart-like racecourse and we also got

to have some fun with storytelling in Minecraft! The best part of this excursion was the Virtual Reality,

we played a variety of games using the VR as a team. Everything felt so real that I almost fell off my

chair! Overall, it was a wonderful experience! Thanks Mary Dimech-Hill for taking us. - Selina 10A



Y12 PDS

Leadership Camp

This week 17 Year 12 Personal Development Skills VCAL Students set off on a 4-day camp at Rubicon, located in

the countryside of Eastern Victoria near Lake Eildon. The Leadership Camp had students challenging themselves


every day with various activities. Camping at Cooks Mill campgrounds, Rock-climbing the Cathedral Ranges Sugar

Loaf peak Summit and White-water rafting the freezing Goulburn River! It was an absolute pleasure working with


such wonderful students and watching their confidence and leadership development strive during the camp.

Tent camping 
Hiking 
Rock Climbing
White water rafting 
Leadership Activities

V.C.A.L students took up the opportunity to attend a 4-
day Outdoor Rubicon camp. This camp was filled with

thrilling activities such as.
 

The whole camp was based on ‘leadership’ and how to
work in a team. Each day our leadership skills were put

to the test In groups we were placed into situations
where we had to work together to come to a shared

goal. For some students, it was harder to show
leadership skills than for others however this was a

learning journey for everyone.



Over the 4 days, we were asked to write a diary entry
that was based on 5 questions. These 5 questions were
styled to make us think and reflect on how we showed

leadership each day.
The bus ride to camp was uneventful and quiet as many

students haven’t gotten to know each other yet,
however, the bus ride home was loud and crazy. It was
filled with students singing along to music, talking, and

lots of laughter. Even Mr.Noonan was singing along with
us on the drive home!

Many students didn’t want the camp to end, though we
were grateful that we attended.

-Mr Tom Noonan, Stacey Morgan and Angelique Pitcher

Overall, this camp was to bring students together
outside of a school environment and create (stronger)
friendship bonds as well as creating fun memories. If

you ask me I think we nailed the goal. Thank you
campers for making it an event to remember. 

 
I’d like to thank Tom Noonan, Alison Wishart, and all

Rubicon teachers that made sure we were safe whilst
having fun. As well as a special thanks to Elise Fisher &

Joel Crothers-Stomps and all V.C.A.L teachers that made
our camp come to life



Our Alumni
Program
The Alumni program has developed in term 1, and this is due to so many alumni getting
involved as well as some current parents engaging with the program. Following a
compass post calling for past students to join the alumni program, one dad, in
particular, Goran reached out saying “…your work is inspiring the youth of today to
reach new heights professionally.” Thank you, Goran for your kind words and for
affirming the core objective of our work. For parents (past or present) with children who
are alumni of Point Cook Senior, please get in touch to let us know what they’re been up
to since Yr.12 or why you think they would be helpful/inspirational role models for
current students. 

Please email Melissa.Patsuris@education.vic.gov.au
 
Looking toward Term 2, we have an excursion planned for the year 12 accounting
students to one of the ‘Big 4’ professional services firms in the city, Ernst & Young (EY).
The lucky students will hear from a diverse range of alumni of Our school-partner
schools who are working at EY so the students will better understand different post-
school pathways, different jobs at EY, and gain valuable industry insights. This is one
benefit of our school being part of the broader our school network. Additionally, the
year 11s have an alumni careers panel in early June and a careers expo scheduled for
July. Looking forward to a busy and productive term 2 with many rich learning
experiences for our students.

- Ms Melissa Patsuris

mailto:Melissa.Patsuris@education.vic.gov.au


Year 11 Fashion

The National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence is a day for schools, students, and the

community to say Bullying, No Way! On Friday 18 March 2022, PCSSC got involved to encourage a

Kindness Culture by promoting inclusion, respect, and community belonging in Australian schools.
 
Students engaged in Advisory activities to discuss the causes and impact of bullying in our school,

and how we can stand up and say no to bullying. We focused on the online space and bullying via

social media. Students identified what behavior online can be hurtful to others. Students worked as

class cohorts to identify strategies for support if they are being bullied, or if they see others being

bullied.
 
If you are experiencing bullying we encourage you to reach out for support by speaking with a

trusted adult, your advisory teachers, or contacting the wellbeing team:

Irma.Jazvin@education.vic.gov.au or sunny.macleod@education.vic.gov.au.

- Sunny Macleod

- Miss Erin Kennedy

National Day of Action

Against Bullying and


Violence

On Wednesday 23rd March, the Yr 11 Fashion

students attended the amazing Chanel exhibition

at The National Gallery of Victoria. We were

inspired by the incredible creativity we saw and

were amazed by the level of detail in the great

designer’s work. It gave us a chance to identify

influences and inspirations for designs and

discuss ideas and concepts.  We had a fabulous

day and left feeling absolutely inspired!

mailto:Irma.Jazvin@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:sunny.macleod@education.vic.gov.au


SRC Message

This term our school held our annual Harmony Day, as the SRC team has worked very hard
together to ensure that the week progressed smoothly. It would be an understatement to say
that the day was successful, thanks to everyone who was greatly involved in the planning; we
would also like to personally thank the students who participated in the cultural performances,
with their spectacular presentation of skill. It was great to see many dressing up in their cultural
dresses, representing the diversity in our school community.

These past few weeks in advisory, our school has been focusing on the topic of respectful
relationships and the laws regarding consent. We understand that this topic may be sensitive to
some and hope that from this focus, the students can apply it to their personal lives and have a
broader understanding regarding smart/logical choices. Also a reminder that our school
community provides various support for students who may need it, ranging from our amazing
wellbeing team, to your teachers and peers!

We hope that the year will continue to be successful as we are looking forward to what the next
three terms will have in store for us. If you have any ideas, please feel free to approach us, as we
constantly advocate for student voice in Point Cook Senior! Don’t forget that you are always
welcome to join our weekly SRC meetings every Wednesday at lunch time in the SRC room.

We hope that you have an enjoyable and safe holiday, and come back refreshed for the new
school term :)

- Kimy Witono
2022 Vice School Captain

Congratulations everyone for completing Term 1, we hope that the first term back

has been a smooth journey and a successful beginning to the year.
This term has been our first full term completed in on-site learning after the last two years of

COVID-19. We understand the difficulties that the pandemic has impacted on our school, and

we commend the resilience of the staff, students and parents for the effort to overcome this.



International
Women's Day 2022

On Tuesday March 8th, Point Cook Senior celebrated International Women’s Day. The theme for this year’s

day was #BreakTheBias, and our Advisory activities had students discussing the different negative

stereotypes and biases that women face in our school and local community. 

As part of the day, each Advisory came up with an inspirational message on how they can help

#BreakTheBias. Thank you to all the students who got involved, and let’s work together to help

#BreakTheBias against women!

- Mikaela Marcok
Diversity Captain



Harmony Week
During the week beginning on the 19th of March, students and staff at Point Cook Senior

celebrated Harmony Week and celebrated the different cultures within our school.

Throughout the week, students participated in a variety of advisory activities to do with

Diversity, these included a game of Blooket and Kahoot where students learned about

different countries. 
The SRC also organized a cultural dress day on Friday the 25th of March, to celebrate the different

cultures that bring unity to our school. Students who did not have a specific cultural dress were

encouraged to dress up in the color orange. It was a gold coin donation event and the school raised

$323 for the SecondBite, a charity that works to distribute food to Australian families in need. During

lunch that same day, multiple groups and soloists prepared performances to showcase their cultural

dance and outfits. Thank you to all the performers for sharing their culture with us, and thank you to

all the SRC members who helped to organize the day.

- Vrinda Rani
Diversity Captain



Hobson Bay
Divisional Swim Meet

- Mr Ryan Phelan 

Congratulations go out to Point Cook Senior's first-place qualifying

swimmers who attended the Hobson Bay Divisional Swim Meet on

March 17. It was a beautiful day for a swim, with six students each
representing our school with blue ribbon performances. From left

to right, our swimmers were Zamyah Papadopoulos-Eric, Mahalia

Senense, Joshua Baty-Hooper, Andre Aglipa, Piya Gill, and Sophia

Grossmann-Matheson. Three swimmers, Senense, Aglipa, and Gill,

traveled to South Geelong to compete in the Western Metro

Regionals a week later and recorded some excellent times in tough

weather conditions while competing in open races in the 12-20 age

categories for breaststroke and backstroke, racing at 50m and

100m lengths



Intermediate

Volleyball
Intermediate Volleyball was played earlier this term. Both the boy's and girls'
teams did very well, with the boys coming third on the day of the competition,
and the girls winning the day. The girl's team will now represent Point Cook
Senior in the Western Zone competition held in Geelong this May. It has been
great to see both teams continue with practice throughout the term.

- Mr Joel Crothers 



Top Arts Excursion

- Ms Britta Wardell

Year 11 and 12 Studio Art students had an art-

filled day in the city last Tuesday. Started off

wandering the iconic laneways of Melbourne

observing Street art. Students grabbed the

opportunity to take photos with some of the

larger works and we even came across an artist

stenciling his designs onto a wall with a small

demo for us and then a hunt for Banksy works

hidden in the lane!
We then ventured to the Ian Potter Centre NGV

Australia for the 2022 Top Arts exhibition

showcasing the best year 12 students’ work from

2021. 

Students had an introductory talk that gave them insight into

students themes and sources of inspiration in their artworks.

The standard was exceptionally high and gave the students

high aspirations for their pieces this year. Students also had

access to viewing the folios to give them insight into how to

prepare and formulate their own studio process.  The

afternoon was across the road at NGV International, walking

through the Queer and Bark Ladies exhibition. Observing the

artworks as well as the exhibition space in line with the Unit 4

coursework for the Year 12’s. All students were quite

exhausted by the jam-packed day but walked away with a

greater appreciation and understanding of art in its many

forms.  Thanks to all the students who attended, you all

behaved beautifully and showed a real interest in all the

varied exhibitions and spaces!



Cosi Incursion

- Mr Joseph Karaoutsadis

On Friday the 25th of March Eagle’s

Nest Theatre Company came to the

school to perform major scenes from

the play ‘Cosi’ for Year 11 VCE English

students, which they have been

reading in class this term. 

This experience was incredibly

rewarding as the Eagle’s Nest

performers demonstrated how a

scene can change meaning based on

how actors and directors interpret a

script. They also provided many

helpful theatre tips and clues to

students on how they could write and

act out their own creative responses

to Cosi. 



Our Breakfast Program has been supporting
students in need for 9 years now!



     Not only does our program
          provide students with a fulfilling
             breakfast to start their day with,

        but it also improves student wellbeing,
          supporting their outcomes.

 

Everyone is welcome to attend
and enjoy a free breakfast and a

carefree environment to start
their school day.




Join us and build positive relationships with 
staff and students!



14 Mar Labour Day 

15 Mar Curriculum Day - Students Free Day

21 Mar Hobsons Bay Swimming Carnival

28 Mar Year 10 Immunisations

31 Mar WMR Swimming Competition

1 Apr Year 12 Formal

7 Apr Parent Teacher Student Conference - 

 Evening

8 Apr Parent Teacher Student Conference - 

 Morning

8 Apr Year 12 Further Maths SAC

8 Apr Term 1 Ends

26 Apr Term 2 Commences 

5 May  Girls AFL/Boys Netball

10 May Winter 1 Sport Day Seniors

20 May School Athletics Carnival

23 May Hobson's Bay Division Cross Country

24 May Winter 1 Sport Day Intermediate

30 May - 3 Jun Year 10 Revision Week

30 May - 3 Jun Year 11 Revision Week 

KEY DATES
SEMESTER 1

Please note that due
to COVID-19, these
dates are likely to

change.
We ask that you stay

updated through
Compass reminders.

 2 Jun Year 11 Alumni Presentations

6 - 10 Jun Year 10 Exam Week 

6 - 10 Jun Year 11 Exam Week 

13 Jun Queen's Birthday 

14 Jun Assessment/Moderation Day - 

 Students Free Day

16 Jun WMR Cross Country

24 Jun Year 12 English Orals Day  - 

 No Year 12 VCE Classes Running

24 Jun  Term 2 Ends



ATTENDANCE

Late Arrival To School
Students are requested to use

the Compass card to sign in at the
Compass Kiosk at the front of the school.



Students who do not have cards can

report to the attendance office.



Early Leave
Parent approval is required for any
student requesting to leave early.

This can be done either by having parents
enter approval on Compass or contacting

the attendance office.

Student attendance information is available on
Compass, including the option to approve absences

and input requests to leave early for an
appointment.




Students are
required to provide a
medical certificate
when absent from a

VCE class or
assessment



reports
attendance information
absence requests and approvals
school photo ordering, teacher email contact
booking for parent-teacher interviews
calendar of events
excursion consent/permissions and
news items to keep you updated with what is going on.

Majority of our communication with parents at PCSSC are made through
the Compass Parent Portal.
All parents have a portal account that provides access to:

If you are a CSEF (Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund) recipient,
please contact the school before consenting to any event so that we can adjust the
costing.

To access your account:
1. go to the College’s homepage: www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au
2. click on the Compass Portal icon
                         OR
directly go to Compass login: https://pointcooksenior-vic.compass.education/ 

If you are having trouble accessing your account,
click on the “Can’t access your account” and follow the prompts to access it using
your username, email address or mobile number.
If you need guidance on how to navigate the Compass Portal,
please contact the school or see the 'Compass Help' page on the school website.

http://www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au/
https://pointcooksenior-vic.compass.education/
https://pointcooksenior-vic.compass.education/






Canteen Menu



Canteen Menu










